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1) Mayor and Council were scheduled to present the September 2021 Community 

Enhancement Award to Naila Zahid, 510 South Second Street. Ms. Zahid was unable 

to attend, and arrangements will be made for her to receive her plaque. 

 

2) Received a proposal from Racey Engineering for the Quincy Lot and Location Survey 

project in the amount of $2,500.00.  Reimbursements from the American Rescue Plan 

Act will be used for this well know known as Well #1 on Quincy Avenue. 

 

3) Received information on the next Joint Government meeting with representatives from 

the Town of Luray, Town of Stanley, Town of Shenandoah, and Page County Board of 

Supervisors along with Page County Administrator to be held on October 7
th

 from 3:00 

p.m. to 4:00 p.m. at the Hawksbill Recreation Center Second Floor in Stanley.  Mayor 

Lucas, Councilman Pierce, and Town Manager Roudabush will attend the meeting. 

 

4) Received information on The Page County Economic Development and Tourism 

department Vision Page County meeting on October 13, 2021, from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 

p.m. at Brenwood Lake Weddings (245 Log Cabin Drive, Stanley, VA 22851).  At this 

gathering, they will take a dive into what the future of Page County holds.  There will 

be keynote speakers, panelist, local, regional, and state partners.  Lunch will be 

provided. This is an invitation only event. 

 

5) Received a thank you card from Linda Breeden for the Town including her at the 

Grand Opening Ribbon Cutting Ceremony to celebrate Phase III completion at 

WigWam Village playground.  All donors were invited to attend the ceremony held on 

July 20, 2021. 

 

6) Received a flyer for the October 9th Car Show at Shenandoah Speedway 301 Precision 

Road, Shenandoah, VA 22849 from 10 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Dash plaques will be 

awarded for the first 200 cars.  Registration ends at 12:30 p.m.  Awards at 2:30 p.m. 

Food/drinks available. For more information call Ronnie Snoddy (540) 320-6971 

rwsvrt@aol.com. 

 

7) Received a CDC Health Advisory from the CDC Health Alert Network to alert public 

health departments, healthcare professionals, first responders, poison control centers, 

laboratories, and the public to the increased availability of cannabis products 

containing delta-8 tetrahydrocannabinol (THC) and the potential for adverse events 

due to insufficient labeling of products containing THC and cannabidiol (CBD).  For 

more information visit https://www.cdc.gov/cdc-info/index.html. 

 

8) Received a flyer from Page County Economic Development & Tourism and the 

Virginia Career Works who will be hosting a Community Workshop on Saturday, 

October 2 from 9 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. at the LFCC Jenkins Hall (200 College Drive, 

Luray, VA 22835) and the Shenandoah Computer Center (411 Second Street, 
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Shenandoah, VA 22849).  The workshop will provide job search assistance, resume 

building and review, and application help.  To sign up and receive additional info go to 

forms.office.com/r/9Fg9XuKFQv.  All attendees must wear masks. 

 

9) Authorized payment to Junior’s Tree Service, LLC for cutting down 3 trees near 322 

Fourth Street in the amount of $950.00 to be paid from General Fund Capital Outlay 

Street Improvement budgeted line item.  The tree roots caused damage to the sidewalk. 

10) Authorized Don Largent Roofing, Inc to install a new membrane roofing system at 

Town Hall in the amount of $19,993.00. Funds for payment will be transferred from 

General Fund Capital Improvement checking account into the General Fund checking 

account.  Heavy rains caused multiple leaks in the Town Hall building. 

 

11) Authorized payment in the amount of $3,520.00 to EI Technical Services for a Mag 

Meter for the Trenton Well to be paid from Utility Fund Capital Outlay checking 

account Water and Sewer Equipment budgeted line item. Mag Meters measures how 

many gallons are pumped. 

 

12) Authorized payment in the amount of $2,372.00 to EI Technical Services for a 

Turbidity Meter for the Tenth Street Well to be paid from Utility Fund Capital Outlay 

checking account Water and Sewer Equipment budgeted line item.  Turbidity meters 

measures water quality. 

 

13) Heard the Hazzard Run 2021 convoy to be led by Tom Wopat will be leaving Cooter’s 

in Luray at 10:00 a.m. on Saturday, October 2
nd

.  The convoy should be coming 

through the Town of Shenandoah around 10:15 a.m.  To cheer them on, stand on 

sidewalks areas of Virginia Avenue, First Street, Maryland Avenue, and Route 340.  If 

you wish to be part of the convoy, all makes and models are welcome, you must 

register at https://cootersplace.com/hazzard-run-2021/ and be at Cooter’s in Luray at 

9:00 a.m.  Cooter’s in Luray is located at 4768 US Hwy 211 West, Luray, VA 22835.  

On Sunday, October 3 at 10:00 a.m. General Lees will be doing individual laps around 

the Shenandoah Speedway (301 Precision Road, Shenandoah, VA 22849).  Everyone 

is invited to the Shenandoah Speedway to watch the laps.    

 

14) Authorized payment of $40,000.00 from American Rescue Plan Act funds to 

Shenandoah Volunteer Fire Company in exchange for a 1994 Chevrolet utility 4-door 

pickup truck, dive boat, and trailer.  The Fire Company previously submitted a list of 

needs and Council will review possible donations in the future. 

 

 
 

 

https://cootersplace.com/hazzard-run-2021/

